

Dear Arnold (Sept 29)

Unfortunately I am still in Holland since I did not yet receive an answer on my application for a British visa. Davenport returns to London from Sweden tomorrow and he will hurry matters up. In a finite time I will have to decide my plans for the coming months. If I go to Israel I plan to preach in Basel and a few other places and this requires some planning time & getting a visa is for me a slow process. Thus you would very greatly oblige me by letting me know, if possible by return mail, how things look with my reentry permit. In case there is no decision yet I can of course postpone making my plans final for some time. To avoid delay it would be very nice if you could send the letter in two copies one to Kolasma 51 Haringvlietstraat Amsterdam and the second to ~~Dow~~ Dowker (DOWKER) 24 Gunter Grove London S W 10.

Term started by now in Notre Dame, I suppose you are very busy. Give my regards to the whole department, I hope (but do not expect) to see them in a finite time.

Kind regards to you + Bee

E.P.

How is your hellhound? Did you have time for Mathematics in the summer? if yes what did you do? probably you won't have much time now.